
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Nga matua ma nga kaitiaki, Dear Parents and Caregivers,   
  
As Alert Level 2 continues for a little longer, we remind you to let us know if you 
ŀǊŜ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƘƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΦ LŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 
required to mark your child as truant. Therefore it is important that if you are 
texting, emailing or leaving a message, that you give us a reason. You can also 
send a message via our App.  This goes straight to the office.  
 
Tomorrow is Daffodil Day, and our student 
leaders will be selling fabric daffodils (gold 
coin donation).  We will also have coin 
donation collections going the classrooms 
with every child who donates getting a 
sticker. Thanks in advance for your support 
of this worthwhile cause.  
 
Earlier this week there was a near miss where a child was nearly hit by a car as 
they cycled out of Lethbridge Lane.  Children using this route to go home must be 
very careful when exiting the lane, to avoid pedestrians or cars along Kowhai 
Street. We ask that you speak to your children about this, and remind them to be 
careful around corners or driveways too.  We expeŎǘ ŀƭƭ ΨǿƘŜŜƭǎΩ ǳǎŜǊǎ ǘƻ walk 
their bikes/scooters through the underpass, past the shops before mounting to 
ride home.  We would suggest the same with Lethbridge Lane.  We also 
recommend all children who cycle or scooter to school wear a Hi Vis jacket, and 
we can supply them with a school one to use if needed.  Please get in touch with 
us.   
 
New classroom almost finishedΧΦǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ next page for details. Have a great week. 
 

Smiles, Sonia Mudgway Principal  J 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 ς Monday 12 October ς Friday 11 Dec 
       Labour Day ς Monday 26 October 
Term 1 2021 ς Tuesday 2 Feb ς Friday 16 April 
Teacher Only Day ς Friday 5 Feb 
Waitangi Day observed ς Monday 8 Feb 
Easter ς Friday 2, Monday 5 & Tuesday 6 April 
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Daffodil Day 
Fish and Chips Lunches 
Book Club Orders Back 

Assembly ς hosted by Room 5 
2.20pm - in the Hall 

Friday 28th 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 

Home and School Meeting 
3.15pm ς Thursday 3rd 

 

Variety Lunches 
Friday 4th 

 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
6.30pm ς Thursday 10th 

 

Fish and Chips Lunches 
Friday 11th 

 

Variety Lunches 
Assembly ς hosted by Room 4 

2.20pm ς in the Hall 
Friday 18th 

 

School Photos 
Tuesday 22nd & Wednesday 23rd 

 

Last Day of Term 3 2020 
Fish and Chip Lunches 

Friday 25th 
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Congratulations to all of our  

Student Stars!  

 

Te Tutuki i te Kairangi  
   

 

 

Max ς awesome story 
writing efforts! 

 

Lydia ς for 
completing  the  

Early Words 
programme.  

Way to go!  

Tyler ς for his super 
spelling skills! 
 

Congratulations to Makayla, Alphie and 
Jhadae for making it to Self Agent on our 

Learner Pathway!  Ka pai! 

Alphie ς Amazing 
writing! 

 

Ava ς 
Congratulations 
on placing third  

in the Y7/8 
category! 

 

Bella, Ava, Ronon and Reilly represented us at 
the Cluster Speech Festival last week.  These 
each delivered a prepared speech AND an 

impromptu speech!       Tino Pai! 
 

The sun sure was shining over the new classroom this week!  We 
are NEARLY finished!  We will be having an offical opening once 
the build is complete. Room 4 will be moving into this space once 
completed and it will become Room 5.  Eventually  Room 3 will 
move into Room 4, and  the current Room 5 will move into Room 
3 Σ ōǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ ǎǘǊŀƛƎƘǘ ŀǿŀȅ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜƴƻǾŀǘƛƻƴǎ 
due to start later this year.  We will have to be patient! 



 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Staff 
Sonia Mudgway ς Principal 

principal@tokomaru.school.nz 

Mel Scott (DP, Room 1 teacher) 
mscott@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Anne Bartlett (Room 2 Teacher)   
anne@tokomaru.school.nz 

Viv Wimms (Room2 Teacher)   
vwimms@tokomaru.school.nz 

Susan Macdonald (Room 5 teacher) 
smacdonald@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Jacqui Frost (Room 3 teacher) 
jfrost@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Sara-Lee Armstrong (Room 4 teacher) 
sarmstrong@tokomaru.school.nz 

 
Christine Earle ς Office Manager  

Ronnie Parsons & Hayley Westrupp ς 
Teacher Aides 

Katrina Lawton ς Librarian                   
Anton Williams - Caretaker 

 

Board of Trustees                                       
Matthew Henry ς Chairperson  

021 533 351 
Dave Lawton    Deborah Phillips                                      

Vince Fletcher   Wayne Richards                                         

Mel Scott ς Staff Rep     

Sonia Mudgway ς Principal 

Home & School 
Mardi Windleborn - Chairperson 
Katrina Lawton - Grants Officer   

Marie Henry -Treasurer 
 & Secretary  

Jacqui Frost & Sonia Mudgway   
ΧŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

School Contact Details               
Physical Address: 5 Tokomaru East Road, 

TOKOMARU  

Postal Address: Private Bag, Tokomaru 

Post Centre, TOKOMARU 4864 
Email: office@tokomaru.school.nz 

Website: www.tokomaru.school.nz 

Phone: 06 3298780 (includes Absences 
and Notices lines) 

 Facebook:  Tokomaru School 

Cell: 027 819 8039 (text absence) 

Admin Announcements 
 

Fish and Chip Lunches: On sale tomorrow - FRIDAY 28 AUGUST ς $4.00 for 
fish & chips, sausage & chips, hot dog & chips or chicken patty & chips. Please 
order at the store before school. 
 

Spare Clothing: We have had a number of children who have become wet or 
muddy at school and we have had to send them home in our spare gear. If 
this happens to your child would you please wash and return the clothing as 
soon as possible.  Another great idea would be to send them to school with a 
spare set of clothes in their bag. Thanks for your help with this.  
 

Sickness Reminder: Under Alert Level 2, we continue to advise any students 
(and staff) to stay home if they are sick, and we will send anyone home 
immediately if they show any symptoms. Also, please notify us if you are 
keeping your child home, making sure that you give a reason for the absence. 
This can be done by leaving a message on the phone, txt and/or email ς please 
do this before 8.45am. If you know in advance that your child has an 
appointment or you are going away please also let us know. 
 

Dental Service: We have received an email from Mid Central and they are still 
unable to give us a date for the van to visit our school.  They suggest if your 
child is having a tooth problem to please ring The Palms Dental Clinic ς 
3580953. 
 

Water Bottle Reminder ς Our drinking fountains are CLOSED again 
temporarily, so it is very important that children bring their own water 
bottle each day (filled with water only please).   
 

 

Agricultural Day: Ag Day will be held during the afternoon Thursday 12th  
November. This is a change from previous years.  If you have yet to let us 
know about a lamb, calf, kid or garden, please do so asap as the cut-off birth 
date is soon.  
We will send out forms next term for children who wish to take part in the 
Domestic Pet section (cat, bird, fish, chicken etc) 
 
School Holiday Fun We have been given a FREE Family Pass (4 children) to 
Inflatable World, El Rancho, Waikanae for Saturday 3rd October (10am-4pm 
middle weekend of the school holidays).  The first person to email Sonia gets 
the prize!  principal@tokomaru.school.nz  
 

Term Dates for 2021:  School will start on Tuesday 2 February ς Friday 16 April 
Holidays - Teachers Only Day ς Friday 5 February ς Waitangi Day Observed ς 
Monday 8 February ς Easter ς Friday 2, Monday 5 and Tuesday 6 April  
Term 2 ςMonday 3 May ς Friday 9 July  
IƻƭƛŘŀȅ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ς Monday 7 June 
Term 3 ς Monday 26 July ς Friday 1 October 
Term 4 ς Monday 18 October ς Tuesday 14 December  
Holidays ςTeachers Only Day Friday 22 October - Labour Day Monday 25 
October 
 

 

Sports News  
 
 
*Junior Youth Touch Rugby ς while school registrations have closed, we are 
still looking for a few more children in all year levels.  We also need coaches  
and managers for our teams. If you are keen to help out, please get in touch 
with Miss Mac in Room 5.  smacdonald@tokomaru.school.nz 
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Home & School News  
Our Next Meeting is Thursday 3 September - which will be held at 3:15pm in the 
Staffroom. We need your support so please come along, you are all welcome. 
 

Our next fundraiser is for baked goods 
from the popular Cuba Street 
Bakehouse.  You will find an order 
form with your emailed newsletter 
this week.  Copies of the form can also 
be found on our App, website and 
Facebook page.  Each family has also 
had a paper copy of the form sent 
home today.   
 

When ordering, if paying via internet banking, please pay into the Home & 

School account 03-1521-0005207-000 
 

Library Corner 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
These clever children found a Lucky Library ticket in their 
Library book.  They each win a book, a bookmark and a 
sticker of their choice. Well done to Jett, Maddison, 
Shontayne, Wiremu and Meilah (from TECC!)  
 

Our Minecraft Library competition has now closed and the winners will be 

announced at assembly tomorrow.  There were over 200 entries!  This was a 
very popular competition!  

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Sponsors: 

 
 

	

  
Hours: Tue, Wed, Fri 9.30am ï 5.30pm,  

 Thurs 11am - 7pm, 
 Sat 9.30am ï 1.30pm 

 

  
Locat ion:  635 Makerua Rd Tokomaru 

                (Dairy factory, next to Stevenson Structural Eng) 

	

Phone:  06 9294250 
	 	 	 	

Email: tokomaruhair@gmail.com 
	

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Specialising in sub soil drainage; 
drain cleaning; and drain repair  

 

PHONE:  

Steve 021 720 779 
EMAIL: 

stevegreaves@inspire.net.co  
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act of 

caring is 
�K�H�U�R�L�F���µ�� 

 

 Edward Albert  


